
 

 

Notice of Online Comment Opportunity  
Texas Department of Transportation 

2021 - 2024 Rural Transportation Improvement Program Revision 
Abilene District 

 
The Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT) Abilene District is conducting outreach to provide the 
public with an online comment opportunity for the proposed revision to the 2021-2024 Rural 
Transportation Improvement Program (Rural TIP). An in-person or virtual public meeting is not 
scheduled; however, the public is encouraged to view project information and submit comments about 
the revision by Friday, Jan. 29, 2021. 
 
The purpose of the online comment opportunity is to receive comments on the revision to the 2021-
2024 Rural Transportation Improvement Program (Rural TIP) for the Abilene TxDOT District. The projects 
that will be affected by the revision include:    

• CSJ 0006-02-114, Rescheduled to FY 2022, New I-20 Interchange, Nolan County, Construct new 
interchange at US 84 

• CSJ 0034-01-130, Added US 83/84 ‘Y’ interchange, Taylor County, Construct grade-separated 
interchange at US 83/84 intersection 

• CSJ 0034-02-044, Added US 83 5-Lane section, Taylor County, widen road to five lanes from CR 
160 to US 84 

 
The 2021-2024 Rural TIP meeting was held in the Spring pursuant to Title 43, Texas Administrative Code, 
Section 16.102, which calls for an opportunity for public comment concerning the program. As a 
continuation of the public involvement effort, the online comment opportunity will offer the public a 
chance to comment on the revision to the previously presented Rural TIP.  
 
To view the Rural TIP Revision exhibits and comment information, visit txdot.gov and keyword search: 
“Hearings and Meetings Schedule.” Once on the schedule page, scroll down to find the appropriate 
online comment opportunity link. Revision information will also be available for public review Jan. 14, 
2021 through Jan. 29, 2021 between the hours of 8 a.m. and 5 p.m. at the TxDOT Abilene District Office 
at 4250 N. Clack St., Abilene, TX 79601. For more information or questions, please contact Billy Dezern, 
Abilene Advanced Planning Manager, at (325) 676-6826 or Billy.Dezern@txdot.gov.  
 
The public is encouraged to view this online information and provide input regarding the proposed 
revision(s). Written comments may be submitted online, emailed, or mailed. If mailed, written 
comments must be received or postmarked by Friday, Jan. 29, 2021, either in person or by mail to 
TxDOT, Attn: Billy Dezern at 4250 North Clack Street, Abilene, TX 79601. Comments can also be 
submitted by email to Billy.Dezern@txdot.gov. TxDOT will be accepting comments about this project 
until Jan. 29, 2021. 
 
Special accommodations:  TxDOT makes every reasonable effort to accommodate the needs of the 
public. The information will be posted in English. If you have special communication or accommodation 
needs, or have a need for an interpreter, a request can be made. If you have a disability and need 
assistance, special arrangements can also be made to accommodate most needs. Please call (325) 676-
6826 at least one week prior to the comment deadline. Please be aware that advance notice is 
requested as some accommodations may require time for TxDOT to arrange. 
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